

## HEALTH SERVICES CENTER

721 Harrison Ave Claremont, CA 91711

Tel: (909) 399-5550 Fax: (866) 233-5514

www.pilgrimplace.org

07/02/22

Dear Residents and Family Members,

We were informed today of four staff members at the Health Services Center (HSC) who have tested positive for the COVID-19 virus. One of the staff members did provide direct care to several of our residents and is currently at home in quarantine. Residents who were cared for by this individual will be in quarantine for precautionary measures and family members have been informed.

Staff members at HSC will continue to test twice weekly for the virus. We will also continue to follow CDC guidelines as well as the directives from our assigned Los Angeles County Department of Public Health nurse, to ensure we are taking the appropriate steps, to limit the spread of COVID-19 within HSC.

Indoor and outdoor visitations will resume. As a reminder, all visitors entering HSC will require to show proof of a negative COVID-19 test prior to entering the facility, no matter their vaccination status.

To schedule visitations please contact Suzanne Figueroa at (909) 399-5535 / sfigueroa@pilgrimplace.org or Vanessa Ramirez at (909) 399-5550 / vramirez@pilgrimplace.org Monday – Friday from 7:30am - 4:30pm.

To schedule weekend visitations please call or email no later than Friday by 4:30pm.

If you have any questions please contact, Vanessa @ (909) 399-5550, email us at vramirez@pilgrimplace.org, or visit our website www.pilgrimplace.org for updates.

Stay safe and warm regards,

Pilgrim Place Health Services Center